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ACTING PUBLIC PRINTER TESTIFIES 
BEFORE HOUSE LEGISLATIVE BRANCH 

APPROPRIATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE 
 

WASHINGTON – Acting Public Printer Davita Vance-Cooks testified before the House Subcommittee on 
Legislative Branch Appropriations today, discussing the potential impact of the upcoming  sequester scheduled for 
March 1, the results of the recent National Academy of Public Administration study of GPO, and GPO’s 
appropriations request for FY 2014, which will  be submitted to the House and Senate later this week.   
 
Under the sequester, GPO will see its appropriations cut by 5.3%, or approximately $6.7 million, which will affect 
the agency’s statutory and essential functions. To offset the cut, GPO’s plan is to freeze hiring, overtime, 
performance awards, outside training, administrative travel, and nonessential maintenance and repairs. GPO may 
also face a decrease in revenue from Federal agency customers who order less printing and other information 
services due to the impact of sequester on their budget.  The extent of this revenue impact is unknown at this 
time.  To offset it, GPO will cut back on technology and other investments, which would delay the development of 
digital products and services, such as mobile apps for Congress and Federal agencies, as well as other technology 
upgrades and projects to improve public access to Government information.  If necessary, a furlough of GPO’s 
workforce may also be implemented. 
 
The recent study of GPO by the National Academy of Public Administration underscores the value of GPO’s 
products and services in Keeping America Informed, and makes useful recommendations to better position the 
Federal Government in the digital era, strengthen GPO’s business model, and build the GPO of the future.  Vance-
Cooks voiced support for the recommendations and said the agency is already at work on them.  For FY 2014, 
GPO plans to request $128.5 million, a 1.2% increase over the funding currently provided for FY 2013. The 
request includes a decrease of $11.5 million in congressional printing costs and an increase of $12.4 million in 
investments for continued growth for GPO’s digital systems and investments. 
 
“Regardless of budget constraints, GPO is committed to serving as the digital information platform and provider 
of secure credentials for the Federal Government,” said Acting Public Printer Davita Vance-Cooks. “GPO is 
prepared to make the necessary cutbacks in order to continue to carry out its mission of Keeping America 
Informed.” 
 
GPO is the Federal Government’s official, digital, secure resource for producing, procuring, cataloging, indexing, 
authenticating, disseminating, and preserving the official information products of the U.S. Government. The GPO 
is responsible for the production and distribution of information products and services for all three branches of the 
Federal Government, including U.S. passports for the Department of State as well as the official publications of 
Congress, the White House, and other Federal agencies in digital and print formats. GPO provides for permanent 
public access to Federal Government information at no charge through our Federal Digital System 
(www.fdsys.gov), partnerships with approximately 1,200 libraries nationwide participating in the Federal 
Depository Library Program, and our secure online bookstore. For more information, please visit www.gpo.gov. 
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